
 

 Mentoring: A Mission 

2014 Spring Newsletter 

To become a volunteer mentor contact                                                         

Tiffany Linnen at 843 -436 -7028.  

Dear Friends of Miss Rubyôs Kids, 

We are Polly and Ken McCormack, and we are mentors to two children at Maryville Elementary School in 

Georgetown. We visit on a weekly basis to establish consistency and continuity. We look forward to these visits every 

bit as much as our mentees do. 

The possibilities for growth and progress are unlimited when the mentoring begins in pre-kindergarten. Thatôs when I, 

Polly, began working with Isaac 4 years ago! Heôs now in second grade 

and I can tell that his command of the English language has improved 

dramatically. He is experiencing success academically and has gained 

a lot of self-confidence, one key to achievement. I bring his favorite 

cookies and my iPad, both of which he loves!  

This is my, Kenôs, second year with Joram. I understand the signifi-

cance of my role in Joramôs life since there is not a male influence in 

the home, and Joram is very appreciative of the time we spend togeth-

er. We have worked especially hard on reading skills, and I can see 

that Joram has excelled since we began reading together. Joram is a 

ñsmart young manò who finds math easy and loves art.  

We know that we are having a positive influence on these childrenôs 

lives. We have formed a friendship with Isaac and Joram that makes us 

feel as if we are making a difference to them. Being mentors is a mission for us, and we have chosen to spend our time 

providing support for these two fine little boys. 

What do mentors do? They act as positive role models, they communicate with parents, and they serve as another car-

ing adult who offers support to the child and the parent. 

We encourage you to become a mentor. Your life will be enriched in ways you cannot even imagine, and the impact 

you will have on a child will be influential for years to come. 

Polly and Ken McCormack 

¶ There are children waiting to be served by volunteer mentors at Andrews Elementary, 

Browns Ferry Elementary, McDonald Elementary, Maryville Elementary, Plantersville 

Elementary, Sampit Elementary, and Waccamaw Elementary. 

¶ Visits are at school once a week for 30-45 minutes. 

¶ Mentors are not tutors; they offer support to the child and the parents. 

¶ It will not only change a childôs life; it will also change yours. 

 



 

 Parents Need Care Too 

One of the underlying principles upon which the Parent-Child Home Program was established 

was the necessity for voluntary parent involvement in their childôs earliest learning experienc-

es.  Indeed, Miss Rubyôs Kidsôs original mission stated that ñwe help prepare parents to be 

their childôs first, best teacher and we support both parent and child throughout the childôs 

school career.ò  Four years ago, former Board Chair Teresa Peterson began offering a series 

of workshops titled ñParentsCare: Survival Skills for Parentsò aimed at current PCHP parents/

caregivers and the parents of Miss Rubyôs Kids ñgraduates.ò 

Teresa modeled her workshops on the work of Jim Rogers, M.Ed., a nationally certified Parents and Family Life Educator.  She 

divided the material to be covered into six consecutive workshops, conducted at the Beck Education Center and scheduled in the 

evening for the convenience of working parents.   

Beginning with the conviction that to be a healthy parent one must first 

be a healthy person, Teresaôs first session focuses on ñExploring Self.ò  

Parents are encouraged to talk about themselves, what qualities they 

like in themselves, which qualities they would like to throw away.  She 

explores the relationship between different behaviors and the results 

they produce in children, hoping to establish certain parenting habits 

which will foster the childôs learning skills.  She describes different 

parenting styles ï the shark or dictator parent, the guppy or doormat 

parent, and the dolphin who combines authority with freedom in clear-

ly defined limits.   

Teresa next takes on the complex subject of a childôs brain development from birth up to school age.  This allows parents to ask 

questions or describe situations which assist them in evaluating their own childôs development and to discern what factors can 

inhibit or stimulate mental capacity.  This study leads quite naturally to how parents can nurture success both in home and at 

school.  Is the home environment a happy one?  Is the child given respect?  Does the family operate as a team?  And how can   

parents ensure that the childôs environment outside the home will support the goals established at home? In a final session, Teresa 

outlines some ñparenting toolsò that will help achieve these goals. 

The ParentsCare workshops are active and interactive.  

Teresa believes that the participants learn by sharing their 

experiences as parents and through group activities such 

as role playing.  Parents leave these sessions armed with a 

notebook full of materials reinforcing the subjects they 

have covered during the lecture and discussion sessions.  

In addition, Teresa has invited guest speakers to talk on 

areas of education where they have expertise.   

ParentsCare is just one of the ways in which Miss Rubyôs 

Kids is enriching and reinforcing the philosophy of the 

original Parent-Child Home Program by strengthening 

parents for the ñlong runò of their childrenôs years in 

school.   

 

Mission  
-ÉÓÓ 2ÕÂÙȭÓ +ÉÄÓ ÅÎÁÂÌÅÓ ÉÄÅÎÔÉПÉÅÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÒÅÇÉÖÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÅ Á ÐÁÓÓÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ      
ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȢ 7Å ÈÅÌÐ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ПÉÒÓÔȟ ÂÅÓÔ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÂÏÔÈ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ 

ÃÈÉÌÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÁÒÅÅÒȢ 

Vision  
!ÌÌ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÉÎ 'ÅÏÒÇÅÔÏ×Î #ÏÕÎÔÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÅÎÔÅÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎȟ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ 

×ÉÌÌ ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÈÉÇÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÓ ÐÒÏÄÕÃÔÉÖÅ ÃÉÔÉÚÅÎÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ 



 

 A Partnership for Success 

 

Kenyaôs graduation plans on May 16th from the Parent-Child Home 

Program are being discussed in terms of food.  The more delicious the 

food, the more celebration, and the more honor will be dished out.  A 

feast is being planned and Cookie Harvey, Home Visitor for Miss Ru-

byôs Kids, is a guest of honor at the ñtable.ò   

Twice a week for two years throughout the school year, Cookie has 

joined Kenya and her mother Erica at their home for coaching and guid-

ance.  A book or new toy has been given on the first visit of the week to 

use in the learning of a specific skill set.  On the second visit, the same 

item is used to reiterate the lessons.  ñWe donôt need them to know their 

alphabet or numbers, but we are looking for recognition.ò Cookie is 

clear that Kenya has had no trouble socially but just needed to be able to 

look deeper into the play she was already doing.   

In January of 2013, Kenyaôs family lost their home to a fire and has 

been in their current home since November.  Cookie claims that 

ñKenyaôs education has been a priority all alongò and mom Erica is a huge support during the visits.  Taking turns 

reading to Kenya and discussing pictures, Erica and Cookie work together and are able to connect thoughts easily in 

an unrehearsed dialogue. Part of Miss Rubyôs Kids mission statement is ñwe help prepare parents to be their childôs 

first, best teacherò and home visitors, like Cookie, are there for support.  Kenya and her mom were one of five fami-

lies that Cookie visited throughout the school year.  She has been a home visitor for two years now and says, ñWhen 

[she] was a young mother, [she] would have appreciated knowing that reading a book isnôt just reading a book.  

Thereôs closeness with each other and it can be a springboard to deeper understanding.ò   

With grandchildren living on the west coast, Cookie enjoys the time with these young children, filling that void of 

distance.  Also knowing that she is helping a child like Kenya enter kindergarten and helping Kenyaôs family be 

prepared fulfills Cookieôs belief that ñif education is not a family value, it is harder for children to value it.ò 

One of the most noticeable things about the relationship between Cookie and this family was the mutual admiration.  

Four-year-old Kenya glowed with the answer of ñMiss Cookie!ò when asked what her favorite part of the weekly 

visits were.   For Cookie, one of the benefits of being a part of a program that enters the homes of children is that a 

Home Visitor can watch a child grow and learn one-on-one with a 

parent.  ñThereôs something special and powerful about that,ò Cookie 

states with respect.  

As Cookie moves on next year 

to being welcomed into the 

lives of new families, she 

knows she will keep up with 

Kenya.  It was ñsuch a pleasure 

to work with a welcoming and 

responsive family.ò Graduation 

from Miss Rubyôs Kids will be 

one of many feasts in celebra-

tion of Kenyaôs education, and 

Cookie knows that she helped 

set the table. 


